
THE MESSENGER 

Our Saviour Lutheran Church Newsletter March 2018 



Meetings for March 

March 22, 2018  7 pm Council Meeting 

Lent begins on Weds February 14th. 

We will be having Lenten services and 

pot luck dinners on Tuesdays starting 

on February 20th through March 

20th. 

St. Patrick’s Parade Day Party  (8:30am-1:30pm) 

Thea Bowman House is having its annual St. Patrick’s Parade 
Day Party on Saturday, March 17

th
, at the DeSales Center, 309 

Genesee Street, Utica.  Come out to see Utica’s St. Patrick’s Day 
parade and join us inside to warm up with plenty of hot food and 
drinks for purchase at family friendly prices.  Doors open as early 
as 8:30 for coffee, hot cocoa, donuts, baked goods, and bagels.  
Refreshments later in the morning include Karen and Burmese 
food, mac and cheese, hotdogs, homemade baked goods, Irish 
soda bread, and our famous green shamrock ice cream shakes.  
There will be face and nail painting, photo booth, and raffles.  
FREE arts and crafts for children, too.  Dancers from Butler-
Sheehan Academy of Irish Dance and Johnston School of Irish 
Dance will perform after the parade.  Indoor viewing of the parade 
is available in our mezzanine throughout the morning.  All pro-
ceeds will support Thea Bowman House programs.  For more in-
formation or to find out how you can help call 315-797-0748. 



March Birthdays 
 

Happy Birthday to all of our members born in March! If 
the information below is  

incorrect in any way, either wrong or  
absent completely, please let the office know so that we 

can correct our records. 
 
 

 

Judy Sica         March 5 
Barbara Dolan      March 6 
Joseph Abraham     March 8 
Judith Stanek       March 29 

 

Prayer List 

As you pray, please  

remember these people who we have been  

praying for on Sunday in your daily prayers: 

Baby Gavin, Kari, Gwen, Nate, Lorraine,  Eddie, Janie,  

  Bonnie, Steven,  Kristen, Bea, Judy, Sharon, Dennis, Paul, Jr, 

Lily Ann, Marilyn, Bea, Jane M, Judith, Owen,  

Evelyn, Antonio, Sabrina,  Tony, Rick, 

Charlotte Lee, Harold, Cheryl, Stephanie, Mike, Emily, Katie, 

Joe, Paul and John 

 

 

 





Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 12 n Primary 

Purpose Augsburg  

Big book             

6:30pm Augsburg 

2 3 

4 10am Worship 

11:15 am Bible 

Study and Choir 

Practice / 2pm 

Waking up White 

reading @ Zion 

5 10 am Survi-

vors  Augsburg 
6  12 n Primary 

Purpose Augsburg                   

Nurses 4:30pm 

Yellow Room   

6pm Pot Luck/7 

pm worship    

7 8 12 n Primary 

Purpose Augsburg  

Big book             

6:30pm Augsburg 

9 10 

11 10am 

Worship 11:15 

am Bible Study 

and Choir Prac-

tice 

12 10 am Sur-

vivors  Augs-

burg 

13 12 n Primary 

Purpose Augsburg                   

Nurses 4:30pm 

Yellow Room   

6pm Pot Luck/7 

pm worship    

14  

 

15 12 n Primary 

Purpose Augsburg  

Big book             

6:30pm Augsburg 

16 17 

18 10am 

Worship 11:15 

am Bible Study 

and Choir Prac-

tice 

1910 am Sur-

vivors  Augs-

burg 

20 12 n Primary 

Purpose Augsburg                   

Nurses 4:30pm 

Yellow Room         

6pm Pot Luck/7 

pm worship 

21 22 12 n Primary 

Purpose Augsburg  

Big book             

6:30pm Augsburg 

7 pm Council 

Meeting 

23 24 

25Palm Sun-

day 10am Wor-

ship 11:15 am 

Bible Study and 

Choir Practice 

26 10 am Sur-

vivors  Augs-

burg 

27 12 n Primary 

Purpose Augsburg                   

Nurses 4:30pm 

Yellow Room    

28 29  Maundy 

Thursday              

Worship 2&7 

pm 

30 Good   

Froiday            

Worship 2&7 

pm 

 

MARCH 2018 

Every Day : All  R Welcome  6:30 pm  Red Room/ M-W-F  Utica Thunder Basketball 7:30pm Gym 
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LCM/STEP Center March News 

This month I would like to share with you about our Success Saturdays’ programs. This effort funded by the We Raise Foundation 

(formerly Wheat Ridge Foundation) has enabled Lutheran Campus Ministry/STEP Center to develop young adult leaders in a cross

-cultural tutoring program since 2016. Most Saturday mornings from 10:30 to 12:30 about 18 middle and high school students and 

12 college students meet in the fireside room of St. Stephens. The tutors help the younger peers with homework; they use the com-

puters for research, vocabulary definitions and online tutorials. The students are very eager to learn. The tutors learn just as much, 

if not more by extending themselves to help. The grant we received is an emerging leader grant designed to encourage young 

adults to put their faith into action. The tutors share their own career goals and develop workshops around skills needed in college 

for the student participants. In this way, they gain experience and test their own vocational choices. Last week, one freshman tutor 

working with a 10th grader told me he learned material he needed for his own algebra class in the process of helping with home-

work. The grant also provided resources for field trips to expand students’ knowledge and motivation. Below are some pictures 

including our recent field trip to SUNY-Environmental Science and Forestry campus.  

The Success Saturday grant will be completed in June, 2018. The college student tutors are working hard to find alternative ways 

to fund the program so that they can continue. This is part of their leadership training. We are looking into other Foundations as 

well as fundraising opportunities and finding volunteers to provide the healthy lunch that was funded by the grant in the past. If you 

have any suggestions please contact us, myself and our student coordinator Alicia Bateman, will be very grateful for your help. 

To close, I will share one Success Saturdays’ success story. A junior student preparing for her biology regent test was very dis-

couraged and told one of our tutors she was thinking of dropping out of school. He worked with her that day and told her not to give 

up. He promised he would work with her the next week and the next until the time of the test. After the test, she stopped coming to 

tutoring regularly but about a month later she returned and told the tutor she had passed thanking him and telling him she could not 

have done it without him.  

It is really a blessing to know your efforts are making a difference. But as a pastor I tell all the students that we never know how far 

our efforts to help go, but we can be assured that the Holy Spirit carries the love we share far and wide. 



SAVE THE DATE! 
LUTHERAN CAMPUS MINISTRY 

 

SPRING MUSIC FESTIVAL AND THEMED AUCTION 

 

 SUNDAY APRIL 22ND  

PLEASE FILL A BASKET!  

 

 

Calling for Skills, treasures and talents! 

Contact griina@syr.edu, 315-251-4739. 

mailto:griina@syr.edu


2018 YOUR NEIGHBORS ANNUAL GARAGE SALE 

 

 

YOUR NEIGHBORS ANNUAL GARAGE SALE on May 4 and 5 will be held at 
Our Saviour Lutheran Church, 1640 Genesee Street, Utica.  Donated items 
may be dropped off beginning on Monday, April 30.  As you sort through 
your items and clean house, think of Your Neighbors, Inc. and set aside any-
thing that would be beneficial to the sale.  Also keep in mind that when the 
time comes, Your Neighbors will pick up your items if they are too large for 
you to transport or if you are unable to deliver them yourself.  Some of the 
items being sought are furniture, small household appliances in working or-
der, jewelry, knickknacks, etc.  As always, Your Neighbors does not accept 
clothing, sporting goods, books or luggage.  Any questions, please contact 
Challee Kohl at 315.235.7149.  Thank you for your support. 

 



"Seeds of Hope" Food Pan-

try.  

 
First Presbyterian Church maintains a well-

stocked food pantry.  We provide nutritional food 

and food products to those individuals and families, living in the region 

around the church.  The pantry is a partnership of New Hartford First Meth-

odist, New Hartford Presbyterian, Our Saviour Lutheran and Utica First 

Presbyterian Churches and is located in First Presbyterian Church at 1605 

Genesee St. The pantry is open on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 9:30 to 

11:30 am. 

 

First Presbyterian Church 

1605 Genesee Street 

Utica, NY 13501 

 

Phone: 315-732-5111   Fax: 315-732-5577 

 

 
 



 

 



YOUR NEIGHBORS INC 

 

 

Your Neighbors Volunteers Needed!  There is an urgent need for people who will 
make a meal delivery or transport a person to a medical appointment once in a while 
for Your Neighbors.  If you can help in any way, please contact Carole Grove at 
315.765.1419 or Challee Kohl at 315.235.7149.  Thank you. 

 

 

Upcoming Your Neighbors Events – more information will be forwarded as soon as it 
is available.   

 

Love Your Neighbors Gourmet Breakfast - Saturday, April 21, 2018, 10am – 
1pm.  First Presbyterian Church, Genesee Street, Utica.   

Your Neighbors Garage Sale - Friday and Saturday, May 4 – 5, 2018, 9am – 
3pm.  Our Saviour Lutheran Church, 1640 Genesee Street, Utica.  Donated 
items may be dropped off at the church beginning Monday, April 30 – Wednes-
day, May 2.   

Your Neighbors Chicken Barbecue - Saturday, June 30, 2018, beginning at 
12:00 noon until Sold Out.  Zion Lutheran Church, French Road, New Hartford. 

Your Neighbors 35
th

 Anniversary Gala – Thursday, September 20, 2018, Harts 
Hill Inn, Whitesboro.  Evening event. 



The Messenger 
 

Published monthly by: 
Our Saviour Lutheran Church 
1640 Genesee Street 
Utica, NY 13502 
Phone: 315-732-0134 
Email: oslc-utica@verizon.net 
Circulation:  200 
 

Editor:  Beth Acee 
 

Contributors: Members of the 
Congregation 

Internet: 
www.oslcutica.appspot.com 
 

 

Be sure that your group’s upcoming 
everts are included. All members of 
the congregation are welcome to 
submit information for the monthly 
Messenger. Articles may be sent to 
the church office, dropped off or 
emailed to: oslc-utica@verizon.net 
The Editor reserves the right to edit  

Our Community Outreach  

Members of Our Saviour live among God’s faithful people, serve all people, and strive for justice and 

 peace in all the earth by sharing our building and supporting these programs:  

 

 

Alcoholics Anonymous® a fellowship of men and women who share their experience, strength and 
hope with each other that they may solve their common problem and help others to recover from  

alcoholism holds regular meetings in our facility. 

Seeds of Hope, a local food pantry is a collaborative effort of First Presbyterian—Utica,  

Our Saviour, New Hartford Presbyterian, and New Hartford United Methodist churches.   
 

Hope House, a safe haven providing meals and other services in Utica is supported by volunteers 

from our congregation.   

 

SPAN, a resource program for individual nurses who are affected by an alcohol or drug-related 

problem or related mental health problem meets weekly in our building. 

 

Our Saviour Lutheran Church Contact List 
 

Church Office:   315-732-0134 
 

Pastor Anita Mohr: 315-724-5426 
 email: anita.mohr@g.mail.com 
 

Church Office Secretary: Beth Acee 
 email: oslc-utica@verizon.net 
 

Organist/Music Director: Richard Bostik 
 

Council Members: 
 Sally Townsend, President    
 315-404-6045 
Barbara Godbey-Miller 
 315-269-7032        
  Liz Douglass                      Seymour Morris, Treasurer 
 315-725-0835        315-580-2305 
  Dave Dudajek 
 315-736-8685 
 
Coffee Hour Coordinator: Barbara Magnusson 
 

Hope House Coordinator: Jan Dudajek 
 

Altar Guild Coordinator:  Gerry Presser 
 

JAM Coordinator:    Pam Donovan 
 



Our Saviour Lutheran Church 

1650 Genesee St 

Utica, NY 13502 

PLACE 
STAMP 
HERE 

THE MESSENGER 

Vol.16, Issu1 

 

Join Us for Worship 

Worship at 10:00am 

Jesus and Me (JAM) children’s time  

 

 

As faithful believers of Our Saviour Lutheran Church 

we profess the covenant God made with us in our Baptism: 

to live among God’s faithful people, 

to hear the word of God and share in the Lord’s supper, 

to proclaim the good news of God in Christ through word and deed, 

to serve all people, following the example of Jesus, 

and to strive for justice and peace in all the earth.  

  Our Saviour Lutheran Church Newsletter 


